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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Bob Kerr


15 Cannon Street, Selkirk, TD7 5BP
01750 722658
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921

Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 13th July, 2009


1) Present: Community Councillors Bob Kerr (Chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (Vice-chair), David Bethune (Secretary), Tom Combe, Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Gordon Edgar, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, Ian King, John Munro and Alistair Pattullo, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson, Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.
In the absence of the returning officer, SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson took the chair.
[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell (until end of item 8), no Press representatives,  and 3 members of the public]

2) Apologies: none. 
3) New  Councillors Wilma Gunn, Graham Easton and Gordon Edgar were welcomed to their first meeting.  
4) Election of office-bearers:

A. Pattullo proposed that the previous office bearers (B. Kerr as Chairman, L. Neil as Vice-Chairman, D. Bethune as Secretary, T. Combe as Treasurer) continue in office until the AGM;  this was seconded by C. Cruikshank, and received unanimous approval. The aforementioned were thus duly elected.

B. Kerr took the chair accordingly, and welcomed all Councillors (old and new) duly elected by popular vote, to the meeting.  He thanked outgoing Councillors John Howie, Norman Roxburgh and Murray Smail for their services over the last few years.

5) The minutes of the meeting of 11th May were approved (proposed: A. Pattullo, seconded: T. Combe).
6) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:  none
7) Declarations of interest: D. Bethune declared an interest in planning item (a)(3) as a relative of the applicant;  G. Easton declared an interest in planning item (a)(4) as a neighbour.

8) Lothian and Borders Police
PC Lesley Shiell reported that there had been 41 recorded crimes, and 36 crimes solved during May.  These included vandalism, theft, 34 drug-related offences, and  an incident on Selkirk Bridge which led to a charge of breach of the peace. A disturbance on 1st June was resolved and reports of travellers were followed up.

PC Shiell reported that there had been 10 recorded crimes, and 7 crimes solved during June.  These included vandalism, theft and assaults.  A letter regarding youths and alcohol has been discussed with the sender, and the police are continuing to monitor known areas where under-age drinking has been reported. Councillors requested further patrols around the Health Centre and in the Pringle Park.

G. Huggan warned of the danger of pushing youths into drug-taking if access to alcohol became more difficult, and proposed a low-alcohol alternative venue for young people.  However, this would be illegal under current licensing law.  G. Easton commented that most alcohol consumed by young people comes from the home.

9) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:

	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	1.
	09/00672/OUT: land west of Lindean Moor Farmhouse: erection of 4 holiday chalets
	Mr. Sandy Sanderson
	majority support with conditions to ensure the chalets are restricted to tourist occupation

	2.
	09/00631/FUL: Andrew Land Unit, Viewfield Lane: formation of additional car parking spaces
	NHS Borders
	majority support, with use of appropriate surface materials, and a lower boundary fence.


OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.40pm)

(a) D. Heatlie expressed disappointment at the lack of manpower supplied by SBC to clean up the town for the Common Riding.  G. Huggan reported on the successful “litter blitz” and commented that all must take responsibility for dealing with litter.
(b) S. Crook commended SBC for the work done on the Fleshmarket Steps, but reported a drainage problem from a garden at the top of the steps.  K. Gunn reported that this involved a repair on private property and was being dealt with by Scottish Water.  T. Combe noted that a broken manhole cover at the top of the steps required urgent repair.

(c) D. Bethune reported on two letters received from G. Huggan:

a. a proposal to improve play equipment at the Glebe Park;  K. Gunn noted that the focus is currently on the Pringle Park, and V. Davidson commented that SBC were likely to object due to maintenance costs; it was agreed to forward a copy to Jason Hedley (SBC) and to the young mothers’ working group.

b. a proposal to set up an annual Award entitled “Pride o’ Selkirk” for an individual or group who had made a significant contribution to the town ;  it was agreed to circulate the proposal to all members for further consideration at the next meeting.

(d) D. Heatlie asked for vegetation overhanging the Stey brae to be cut back to clear the lighting, and for Fletcher to be cleaned for the first time in 6 years.

9) Planning: (continued)
(a) Planning applications considered:

	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	3.
	09/00735/LBC, 09/00736/FUL: 109 High Street: replacement windows
	Mr. & Mrs. Bethune
	approved unanimously

	4.
	09/00662/LBC, 09/00663/FUL: 27 High Street: internal and external alterations and external redecoration and change of use
	Ardeshir Shahin
	recommend rejection

	5.
	09/00755/FUL, 09/00756/ADV: 115-117 High Street: alterations to shop front and installation of ATM
	Sainsbury’s Supermarkets Ltd
	noted that this was a retrospective application; approved new signage only, but objected to ATM (traffic issues), and encouraged relocation of air-conditioning vent to roof to reduce noise nuisance, and redecoration of west elevation; secretary to write to Sainsbury’s requesting that the security van should not cause an obstruction by parking at the ATM, as has been reported.

	6.
	09/00766/LBC, 09/00767/FUL: 64-70 High Street: external redecoration and relocation of ATM
	The Co-operative group Ltd.
	majority approval, but concerns about extent of graphics panels

	7.
	09/00770/FUL, 09/00771/LBC: 21 Tower Street: external redecoration, installation of rooflight and alterations to external door
	Mr. & Mrs. Sweetnam
	approved unanimously


(b) Other planning matters:
(i) L. Neil reported that the new shed at Howden water works is the subject of an enforcement order to improve its appearance.

(ii) I. King reported that a decision on the Whitmuir chalets application is pending a site visit, and that the Beechbank application has been approved on appeal, subject to conditions.
10) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Gunn: 
(i) thanked the returning officer Raymond du Bois, and the staff who manned the polling stations at the recent Community Council elections;

(ii) thanked all those involved in preparing the town for Common Riding;

(iii) reported on improvements at the Town Hall and the Victoria Halls;

(iv) praised the work of SB Local under Craig Blackie, and encouraged members and the public to contact the team directly when ever required;

(v) reported on the recent repairs to Murray’s Cauld;  (L. Neil expressed Community Council approval that this work had now been completed);

(vi) reported on ongoing works on the Fleshmarket Steps;

(vii) has suggested to the Chamber of Trade that Selkirk consider joining the Cittaslow movement;

(viii) reported on his campaign to provide a footway along the A708 to the Philiphaugh Salmon Viewing Centre, and for the reinstatement of the right of way from Yarrow Terrace to Ettrick Road.

(b) Councillor Riddell-Carre:
(i) reported satisfaction that the Scotbet sign had been significantly improved in appearance;

(ii) congratulated those involved in the “litter blitz”;

(iii) reported ongoing progress with the Town Regeneration bids;

(iv) reported that the new Planning Act comes into force shortly, with several implications for the local planning processes;

(v) recommended that the Community Council respond to the consultation on planning guidance.
(c) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) expressed congratulations on the completed repair of the Cauld;

(ii) asked for volunteers for the Doors open Day (19th September);

(iii) reported that a feasibility study was ongoing into the siting of an all-weather pitch for Selkirk High School;

(iv) reported on the Town Centre regeneration bid process;  the first tranche has been submitted; further proposals on Halliwells Close and the Fleshmarket Steps will follow;  a further possibility is to purchase and demolish the old Co-op building at the corner of High Street and Chapel Street to provide an open space development;

(v) reported attendance at a Digital Summit, working towards providing better mobile phone and broadband coverage;

(vi) reported attending the Rural Development Summit;

(vii) asked about developments at Haining House;

(viii) expressed concerns about the demise of the Flower Show. 

(d) Questions to Councillors
(i) I. King expressed concern about the apparent lack of support from SBC during the process of submitting an application for Town Centre regeneration funding;  he asked for stronger support in future, and for SBC to develop, in cooperation with the Community Council a development masterplan for Selkirk, which could be drawn upon whenever funding opportunities arose.  Cllr. Riddell-Carre stated that there was no lack of will for this within SBC, but all depended on the by-pass, and had to be incorporated into a strategic transport plan for the Borders.  L. Neil and I. King stated that action was required now, and that we cannot wait for the by-pass to be built at some indeterminate time in the future.  K. Gunn stated that the by-pass required support from every political party in Scotland – currently it had none.

(ii) W. Gunn expressed concern about unsatisfactory bus interchange facilities in Edinburgh.

(iii) I. King reported a complaint from a member of the public about the lack of dropped kerbs in Buccleuch Road.

11) Common Good Fund Operation 

(a) L. Neil reported on a seminar on Common Good Law, which he had attended, along with Sheriff Drummond and Kirstin Scott, on behalf of the Community Council.  This had led to improved understanding.

(b) L. Neil reminded the Council that it was agreed at the last meeting to write to SBC proposing that it should be mandatory for all 34 trustees to be involved whenever there is disagreement in the Common Good Working Group;

(c) L. Neil was given majority support for a proposal to write to SBC requesting that the Pringle Park be added to the Common Good register.  G.Edgar objected on the grounds of unknown future maintenance costs.

(d) V. Davidson reported that the letting of Smedheugh Farm will be advertised on 23rd July in various lots, and bids will be evaluated for best value for the Common Good.  C. Riddell-Carre confirmed that there are no plans to sell any of the property.

[Cllr. Riddell-Carre left the meeting at this point]

12) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	letter re action on under-age drinking
	G. Huggan
	see L&B Police report above 

	(b)
	appeal for foster carers
	SBC 
	posters distributed for display

	(c)
	consultation on draft supplementary licensing policy statement
	SBC
	passed to A. Pattullo to respond

	(d)
	CD-Rom copy of draft supplementary planning guidance: place making and design
	SBC
	passed to I. King for consideration

	(e)
	various newsletters and brochures
	
	noted

	(f)
	invitation to seminar of licensing matters
	SBC
	passed to A. Pattullo for consideration

	(g)
	invitation to National Conversation meeting with representatives of the Scottish Government
	Scottish Government
	B. Kerr and L. Neil to attend

	(h)
	ASCC Newsletter
	ASCC
	B. Kerr reported that, due to differences between SBC’s Community Council scheme and the national scheme, we are unable to be involved in the pilot scheme to devolve additional powers to Community Councils.


13) Reports from Sub-groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar reported that all office-bearers had been re-eleted at the recent AGM, and that a new project to provide an access route on the Hill for wheelchair users was being considered.. 

(b) Plattling Twinning Group – L. Neil reported that a group of villages in Normandy are looking for a twin town;  he agreed to investigate further, but to delay any action until the outcome of an alternative currently being considered by Provost Henderson.

14) Reports from associated groups and working groups 

(a) Evening Study groups – these will restart after the summer holidays

(b) Volunteer Group – J. Gibson reported that a small group are continuing their work on the Auld Kirk.  A. Pattullo reported that he had met with G. Huggan and C. Riddell-Carre to consider setting up Selkirk Community Action Network.  Proposals will be distributed for consideration.

15) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Group -  L. Neil reported that the SRG is about to become a limited company with charitable status, which will allow it to pursue community right-to-buy if desired
16) Other reports

(a) Litter Picking – A. Pattullo reported that around 12 volunteers took part in a successful litter pick;
(b) Web Site – A. Pattullo informed new Councillors about the website, and asked all to contribute.
17) Other business

(a) G. Edgar reported that the gate to the black pat requires repair;
(b) J. Gibson reported that the Fairfield site has not been put back to the state required by SBC.  V. Davidson will investigate.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 16th June, 2009 or Monday 10th August, at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

(to be confirmed, on advice from returning Officer)

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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